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Commodore’s Message: 

Hey all Ya’ll …. 

May led off with the final extended cruise of the Winter / Spring 
season the “Last Hurrah” Cruise to Pink Shell Marina on May 6th-
10th. Five boats made the trip including P/C Brent & Susan 
Cook on “Cookin’”, Frank & Marianne Mulligan on “Too 
Many Wakes”, Jack & Cheryl Coffin on “Che Jac”, Rudi & 
Dorothy Landwaard on “Sweet Lips”, and Alan & Linda 
Sandlin on “Camelot”. There was a smaller group on this cruise 
as 12 of our frequent cruiser Members were on a personally 
organized cruise to the Bahamas in their boats. We are looking 
forward to their Bahamian stories when they return in mid May. 
Many thanks to the Extended Cruise team headed by Fleet 
Captain Mike Brown and the Last Hurrah leader and detail 
manager extraordinaire P/C Brent Cook. 
On May 23rd we held our Monday Madness a week early to avoid 
a conflict with Memorial Day. Held outdoors at the Star Bar 
adjacent to our Summer Monday Madness venue of CJ’s on the 
Bay, we had a good turnout for our monthly gathering of MBYC 
friends. 50/50 drawing winners were Joe Anzalone and Barry 
Gelfand. 
As our Summer season begins, our full-timers on Marco will be 
looking forward to our Summer Dine-a-Rounds. The first of these 
on May 23rd is the now famous “2nd Annual Mini Golf 
Tournament” hosted by John & Dianne Kernan. The 
tournament will be preceded by cocktails and a paella seafood 
dinner at the Kernan’s home and afterwards P/C Marcia 



Orsolini will be defending her mini-links title from the 1st Annual 
event last year. Although many famous & renowned mini-
golfers have asked to attend and compete, attendance 
and participation will be limited to Members of the Marco Bay 
Yacht Club. 
For the following Summer months our Dine-a-Round hosts are 
Charlie & Paula Skillern in June, Ray & Linda Rosenberg in 
July, Jerry & Nancy Francis’ famous ‘Grouper Dinner’ in 
August, and the Rudi & Dorothy Landwaard in September. 
Watch your eBlasts for dates and venues. 
A lot of our Members have now returned to their Summer homes. 
Those Members remaining on Marco will miss our Northern 
Cousins in the MBYC Family during the Summer season. We wish 
all of these Members a happy, healthy and memorable Summer 
and a safe return to Marco in the Fall. 
As this the last issue of the Baylines until September, please 
remember to mark your calendars for the Welcome Back Party & 
Annual Meeting on November 3rd. This gathering is my personal 
favorite of the year as we all enjoy welcoming back and seeing 
again our Northern Member friends returning to Marco. Make 
your reservation today! 
There is also a ‘Save the Date’ note in this issue for both the 
Holiday Party and the Commodore’s Ball you will probably want 
to mark your Calendars now before the busy Fall / Winter season 
fills up with activities. 
Over the Summer, it would also be a good idea to frequently 
check the Club Calendar at the club 
website: www.marcobayyachtclub.com. Often there are last 
minute Events or changes posted that you will will want to be 
aware of, and as usual, the Summer season has many Activities 
you will want to know about planned for Marco Bay Yacht Club 
between now and the Welcome Back party. 

So …. on the water …. or around town 
“Sea Ya’ll” out there …. 

Commodore (Charlie) Skillern 

 

 

 

 

http://www.marcobayyachtclub.com/


Past Event Articles: 
click on any Article Title or any "read more" below to see all of the Event 
Picture Portfolios 

Boca Grande-South Seas Trip 

 

 

Boca Grande/South Seas Trip Report 

By Brent Cook 

On Friday, April 11th, Too Many Wakes (Mulligans), Sonatella (Hubschers), A-Blast 
(Geschreis), Pinch Her (Thomases), Knot Wading Around II (Anzalones) and Sea Ya’ll 
(Skillerns) , led by Cookin’ (Cooks), started out at 9:30 am for Boca Grande Marina.  
Unfortunately, Knot Wading Around II had an overheating problem and had to cancel 
their participation and return home for repairs. 

 On the way to Boca Grande the group split up with A-Blast leading Sonatella and Too 
Many Wakes on a fast trip to Boca so they could be docked when the other 3 boats 
arrived at noon.  Later that day we were joined by Camelot (Sandlins) making 7 boats 
for our Friday arrival.  A Docktail party was held Friday night and, as usual, we enjoyed 
an MBYC feast. 

On Saturday we were joined by Sweet Lips (Landwaards) by boat and Hubleys and Mike 
Doshen by land yacht.  We were sorry that Mary was under the weather and could not 
join us. 

The new marina at Boca is outstanding with all new docks, electric and pump-out 
stations right at the individual slips.  Susan, the Dockmaster, did an outstanding job of 
putting all of us together making for a wonderful time in the marina. 

Saturday night was our large group dinner for all 19 of us at The Eagle Grille where we 
utilized the outstanding private dining room and enjoyed their wonderful menu.  It was a 
great evening of fun together with good friends and terrific food. 

http://www.marcobayyachtclub.com/newsite/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=224:140411-boca-grande-south-seas-trip&catid=36:past-events-2&Itemid=429


Boca Grande is a great place to explore on golf carts and Sunday and Monday were 
“Explore the Island” days for everyone, ending with another group dinner on Sunday at 
the Pink Elephant and on Monday at a new restaurant (at least to us boaters) called 
Temptations, a place we will certainly return to.  Thanks to Rick and Linda Geschrei for 
this “new find”. 

Sunday we bid farewell to the Sandlins who had to head home and on Tuesday morning 
the Thomases and Skillerns headed out for Marco while the Cooks, Landwaards and 
Mulligans headed to South Seas.  Unfortunately, the Skillerns only made it about 6 or 8 
miles before one engine quit and their “good engine” would not restart so they ended up 
being towed to South Seas and were just pulling into the channel when Cookin’, Sweet 
Lips and Too Many Wakes arrived there as well.  After Sea Ya’ll was safely under tow, 
Pinch Her headed back to Marco arriving home alone but safely in reasonable seas. 

On Wednesday morning A-Blast and Sonatella boated home in slightly rough seas but 
they too arrived home safe and sound. 

From Tuesday afternoon thru Friday night Cookin’, Too Many Wakes, Sweet Lips and Sea 
Ya’ll ate, drank, played games, had 2 pizza parties and worked on the engine problems 
on Sea Ya’ll.   All in all, we had a great time together! 

Late Friday afternoon, while waiting for a mechanic to arrive at Sea Ya’ll, Mulligans 
headed for home in a failed attempt to beat the high seas.  They made it safely to Marco 
at about 6 pm in what Frank called 5’ seas but what Marianne said were actually 10’ 
seas.  We’ll let you decide who was telling the truth but Marianne had on a life jacket 
and was clinging to the life ring the entire ride home. 

At 7 am on Saturday morning Cookin’, Sea Ya’ll and Sweet Lips departed South Seas for 
home hoping to beat the projected 4’ to 5’ seas and 2 out of the 3 of us accomplished 
that goal arriving home at 10:30 am in anywhere from smooth to 2’ seas.  Once again, 
unfortunately, Sea Ya’ll had an engine shut down just north of Wiggins Pass.  After a 
failed attempt by Charlie to reset a breaker he decided to run on one so Cookin’ and 
Sweet Lips continued home.  Shortly thereafter Sea Ya’ll headed into port at Wiggins 
Pass for a slip at Pelican Isle Yacht Club. 

About an hour after docking at Pelican Isle, Charlie called to say they had restarted the 
“bad engine” and was again underway to Marco.  About 10 minutes into the Gulf Charlie 
again called to say that his bad engine had shut down but that they were headed for 
Gordon Pass on one engine and would proceed home via the ICW.  Being Saturday of 
Easter weekend, Charlie reported that the inexperienced boaters on the ICW were 
creating bigger wakes than the rough seas in the Gulf. 

By 2 pm on Saturday afternoon, all of the 8 boats that had participated in the Boca 
Grande/South Seas Cruise were home and safely returned to their slips or lifts.  I think 
all 8 boaters would agree that, while there were boat issues, everyone had a great time 
with great friends on this cruise. 

 



Future Event Flyers: 
[open the Event on the website, in the Calendar] 

141103 Welcome Back Party 

 

 

http://www.marcobayyachtclub.com/newsite/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=225:141103-welcome-back-party&catid=31:flyers


150117 Commodores Ball - Save the Date 

 

 

http://www.marcobayyachtclub.com/newsite/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=227:150117-commodores-ball-save-the-date&catid=31:flyers


 

Marathon & Key West Cruise 

 

http://www.marcobayyachtclub.com/newsite/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=228:marathon-key-west-cruise&catid=31:flyers


 

Naples Bay & Legacy Cruise 

 

 

 

http://www.marcobayyachtclub.com/newsite/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=229:naples-bay-legacy-cruise&catid=31:flyers


Articles, Announcements, & Club Notices: 

  

Walkers Hideaway Marina discounts 

 

 

 

http://www.marcobayyachtclub.com/newsite/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=203:walkers-hideaway-marina-discounts&catid=33:club-notices-2&Itemid=368


West Marine Folding Bicycle recall 

 

 

 

http://www.marcobayyachtclub.com/newsite/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=209:west-marine-folding-bicycle-recall&catid=33:club-notices-2&Itemid=368


Events Calendar: 
Go to the website Calendar with live links, 

then click on Event date to open the Event info & Flyer 
Flyers opened from the website Calendar will be printable.  

 

http://www.marcobayyachtclub.com/newsite/index.php/events/club-calendar/year.listevents/2013/09/23/-
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